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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2018-242 
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Introduced by Council Member Schellenberg
Date of Introduction: April 10, 2018
Committee(s) of Reference: NCSPHS, TEU, F, R
Date of Analysis: April 11, 2018
Type of Action: Resolution
Bill Summary: This bill is a resolution recognizing the unique quality of owning an electric and water authority and encouraging JEA and the Mayor to proceed with review and study of the potential sale of JEA.
Background Information: JEA is the City’s community-owned utility, the eighth largest community-owned electric company in the United States and the largest in Florida, serving more than 458,000 electric customers, 341,000 water customers and 264,000 sewer customers. Pursuant to an agreement with the City, JEA currently contributes $116 million dollars to the City annually.

However, the sale of JEA could net billions of dollars that could be used to establish a more sound financial position for the City for decades. Part 3, Chapter 21, Ordinance Code stipulates that services provided by the Consolidated Government should be delivered in the most expeditious and efficient manner possible with delivery of said services being continually evaluated so that inefficiency is eliminated and quality of services improved. The Mayor, under the Charter, as the chief executive and administrative officer may, from time to time, exercise that continual review to determine if it is desirable to consider the privatization of a department, division, or essential public function. If that review determines that it is in the best interest of the entire community to consider the privatization, the Mayor should create and provide to the Council a privatization plan.
Article 21, Charter, provides for JEA to present any plan for the sale of more than 10% of JEA to the Council. In 2011, the Florida Legislature requested a five-year review of state agencies including the possibility of privatization of state services. The policies of the City and the State encourage review of potential privatizations by appropriate executive and administrative officers and agencies. JEA has begun the process of evaluating the potential privatization of some or all of its services, so should it be determined that there is a benefit to the community to sell all or part of JEA, the Council encourages JEA and the Mayor to present such a proposal to the Council for its consideration.
Policy Impact Area: Potential sale of JEA
Fiscal Impact: Undetermined
Analyst: Hampsey
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